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Death of Dame Fiona Caldicott  
 
Sadly, Dame Fiona Caldicott died in February 2021. Dame Fiona was the first 
National Data Guardian and her work championing the cause for safe and respectful 
use of patient data leaves a lasting legacy for patients.  
 
On the 8th of December 2020, an Eighth Caldicott principle was introduced:  
 
Principle 8: “Inform patients and service users about how their confidential 
information is used. A range of steps should be taken to ensure no surprises for 
patients and service users, so they can have clear expectations about how and why 
their confidential information is used, and what choices they have about this. These 
steps will vary depending on the use: as a minimum, this should include providing 
accessible, relevant and appropriate information - in some cases, greater 
engagement will be required”.  
 
When considering data protection issues, we must be mindful of all eight Caldicott 
principles, including principle 7:  
 
“The Duty to share information for individual care is as important as the duty to 
protect patient confidentiality. Health and social care professionals should have the 
confidence to share confidential information in the best interest of patients and 
service users within the framework set out by the Caldicott principles”.  
 
I have attached the eight Caldicott principles in case you want to reference them.  
 
Dame Fiona’s extended term was due to end on the 31st of March 2021. Dr Nicola 
Byrne has been announced as the government’s preferred candidate. 
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GM Care Record  
The GM Care Record continues to evolve at pace. All but one of the GP practices in 
Greater Manchester are now feeding into the GMCR. There are also now data feeds 
from 10 councils, 7 Acute Trusts, 3 Mental Health Trusts, 8 Out of hours 
organisations including Go to Doc, NWAS and Master call, 4 community 
organisations, 6 hospices and 1 specialist Trust - The Christie.  
 
A substantial amount of associated Information Governance work has been taking 
place, led by Jenny Spiers. A suite of audits has been developed and Role Based 
access policies are being established. Obviously, clinicians would have the highest 
level of access to the GM Care Record.  
 
A report outlining GMCR legal compliance when the COPI notice expires has 
recently been published. I have attached the document and if you have any 
comments or feedback on this document, please let me know so I can pass it on to 
the relevant parties.  
 
Peter Richards, GM Partnership Communication Lead has developed a patient 
engagement campaign, which is due to be released in the next few weeks. I have 
attached copies of the slides for your information.  
 

 
 
COPI Notice extension to September 2021  
As I said in last month’s update, the COPI notice has now been extended until 30th 
September 2021. The COPI notice provides a temporary legal basis, allowing the 
sharing and processing of patient data with a COVID-19 
purpose.https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-
notification-of-data-controllers-to-share-information/coronavirus-covid-19-notice-
under-regulation-34-of-the-health-service-control-of-patient-information-regulations-
2002-general--2  
 
 
National Data opt out deadline extended to September 2021  
The deadline for health and care organisations to comply with national data opt-out 
policy has also been extended to 30 September 2021.  
https://digital.nhs.uk/services/national-data-opt-out/compliance-with-the-national-
data-opt-out  
 
 
Submission of DSPT return – Deadline 30th June 2021  
The deadline for submitting your Data Security & Protection Toolkit return is June 
30th, 2021.  
 
If you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me at 
jane.hilldpo@nhs.net or westpenninelmc@btconnect.com, or mobile 07951 530 
417 


